Buildings Committee incorporating Health & Safety
Minutes of meeting Wednesday 4th July 2018, 10.30am
Present – Paul Bond, Becky Davies, Kim Law
Matters arising from minutes:  18th April 2018
· Ceiling void work – The work will begin on Monday after school breaks up for Summer and is due to be completed on 24th August.  The work will involve taking down the suspended ceilings in the hall, and two key stage 2 classrooms.  A large container unit will be put in the playground the week before we break up for everything to be moved into as the rooms will need to be emptied.  System IT will be coming in to remove all computer hardware including the server and move it into the sunshine room.  Most of the school building will be inaccessible during this time.  Paul asked whether someone would be available on the day the work is finished to do a ‘handover’ with the contractors, to ensure all issues have been resolved following completion of the work e.g. electrics and alarms.  Wendy will be in contact with the contractors over the Summer to check on progress of the work.
· Legionella Risk Assessment – KL still to review and update if needed.
School House
Becky queried whether the school house would need any ceiling void work carried out, similar to school.  We think that the ceiling in the school house is boarded out and only the suspended ceilings pose a safety issue.  Paul suggested that someone should have a look up in the attic space at some point to check. 
The committee will look at paperwork regarding the school house next term to see if we can clarify responsibilities.
Training
H&S induction training has been carried out for a student teacher.  Two members of staff have completed Paediatric First Aid training. 
Monitoring health and safety concerns/incidents book
The committee looked at the book, checking recent entries and actions.  Paul asked for further information about the roof tile that had fallen, Mick thought the heat may have cracked it, it was replaced and others in the area checked.
Monitor School Building register

Most checks are up to date, only visual fire extinguisher check a couple of months behind.
During a recent fire alarm it was discovered that with doors and windows closed, a class doing PE at the bottom of the field would not hear the alarm going off.


Action – Speak to FTS about this.  Could there be some kind of alarm situated on the back of the building?  
Risk assessments

Maternity, Stress, Lone working, Working at heights, Cooking – these have been reviewed, no changes necessary.
Review policy statement

Policy Statement was agreed by the committee, needs to be signed by Helen and Sarah at next governors meeting.  
Action – Signatures needed
Annual review of systems and procedures

The committee completed the annual review.  Filed in H&S file.
Kym Allen H&S audit support

As part of our service level agreement with Kym Allen H&S support we can have a visit by them to go through any H&S issues we are unsure about, look at certain aspects and documentation or provide an audit.  It has been 4 years since our previous H&S audit by the local authority so the committee agreed it would be a good idea to use this provision.
Action – KL/WW to organise for the Autumn term.
AOB
Paul asked whether school has detailed information about the ingredients of meals we serve to children.  He said that legal requirements to do with food allergens (14 most common) state we should know if any of these are present in every meal.
Action – WW to contact Windermere School with regards to this.
Date of next meeting:  To be arranged in the Autumn term
      Next full governors meeting Tuesday 17th July 2018.

